Can we get one or more Antarctic GCOS Reference Upper Air Network sites?
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The Global Climate Observing System (GCOS) Reference Upper Air Network is a response to the 2004 GCOS Implementation Plan. This called for a global network of reference measurements of the atmospheric column properties. In the intervening decade substantial progress has been made with network instigation and several reference quality products are available or soon to be available. Here 'reference' is defined in the metrological sense whereby there is an unbroken chain to SI units or accepted standards and the uncertainty in each step is robustly quantified. Significant improvements in our understanding of several instruments has accrued and is expected to accrue in future. The resulting data can be used with confidence for numerous applications including, but not limited to, climate applications. At the present time the minimum site requirements are a once weekly launch of a production sonde, a once monthly sonde capable of measuring UTLS water vapour and a GNSS-PW measurement capability. Sites with additional capabilities such as ozonesonde, lidar, microwave radiometer etc. are encouraged and GRUAN products for these instruments are envisaged. Sites' representatives are expected to attend annual Implementation and Coordination Meetings. Presently there are very few Southern Hemisphere sites and no Antarctic sites. We would like to work with interested sites to ensure at least one Antarctic site is added to the network. Further particulars on GRUAN can be found at www.gruan.org. Technical queries can be sent to gruan.lc@dwd.de or to peter@peter-thorne.net
